Community Resilience – Launch of public consultation

Dear colleague,

I am very pleased to tell you that the Government has launched the public consultation on the Community Resilience guidance documents today as part a wider package on National Security. This includes the publication of an update to the National Risk Register of Civil Emergencies. The Community Resilience documents have been created as a direct result of the input you have given us over the last 18 months and I want to thank you again for all your help so far.  

The documents in the consultation package are as follows:

        Strategic National Framework for Community Resilience
        Revised Preparing for Emergencies leaflet
        Preparing for Emergencies - a guide for communities
        Community Emergency Plan Guidance and Template
We need your help and feedback to ensure that the documents reflect what you feel will best help build and enhance community resilience across the UK.

The consultation aims to seek the views of anyone interested in being prepared to cope in an emergency at the individual and community level. We would welcome responses from individuals and on behalf of organisations. As the documents are intended for use by the public, responses from the general public are especially welcome. As well as providing your own thoughts, I would be grateful if you would bring these documents to the attention of the people in your community groups and networks.

The consultation will close on 1 July 2010.  We aim to publish the Government response to the consultation and finalised documents in Autumn 2010.

You can access the consultation documents online by visiting www.cabinetoffice.gov.uk/communityresilience
Please submit your consultation responses by 1 July 2010 to community.resilience@cabinet-office.x.gsi.gov.uk 

or by post to:

Community Resilience Team, Civil Contingencies Secretariat, 22 Whitehall, London, SW1A 2WH.  

The launch of the consultation is a significant milestone for us. We look forward to working with you in the future. 

Finally, as you will be aware, a General Election will be called soon. When this happens, we enter the pre-election period, often known as ‘purdah’. During this time, we will be unable to promote the consultation or do anything which could distract from the election campaign. We are still able to receive consultation responses and please free to continue to contact us during this time

If you have any queries about the consultation or community resilience in general, please contact Rob Doran or myself on 020 7276 5295/5294.

Kind regards,

Laura Gibb

Assistant Director

Civil Contingencies Secretariat

Community.resilience@cabinet-office.x.gsi.gov.uk 

